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Shorn here are the twirlers and drum ma­
jor for the Bronte Shorthorn Band. Connie 
Bryan, (center), daughter of Mr. and Mrs.
Ben Oglesby is drum major. Jo Ella Fore­
hand, (left), daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Ed 
Forehand, and Jan Frazee, (right), daugh­
ter of Mr. and Mrs. Joe Ward, are twirlers.

Special Thanksgiving 
Service to Be Held

Thanksgiving will be 
observed in the area 
Thursday with hundreds 
of local residents en­
joying bountiful fam­
ily dinners and visits. 
H>wever, the probable 

high point of the hol­
iday period will be 
Wednesday night when 
a Community Thanksgiv­
ing worship service 
will be held at the 
First United Methodist 
Church.
The Rev. M. E. (Pet'1"' 
Patterson, pastor of 
the Central Baptist 
Church, will bring the 
Thanksgiving sermon. 
Dale Ellis, music di­
rector of the First

Dec. 4 Date for 
Swine Flu Shots
The Swine Flu innocu- 
lation program will be 
held in Coke County on 
Saturday, December 4. 
Dr. Thuy Danh Do will 
be in charge of giving 
the shots with all per­
sons 18 years old and 
up urged to take advan­
tage of the free ser­
vice.
The shots will be giv­

en in Robert Lee from 
9 a.m. to 12 noon at 
the Robert Lee Hospi­
tal .
The vaccine will be 

given in Bronte at the 
Community Center from 
2-5 p.m.
Anyone desiring infor­

mation about the shots 
should contact Jane 
Cumbie at 473-3977 in 
Bronte or Joy Bagwell 
at 453-2740 in Robert 
Lee.

Baptist Church, will 
be in charge of the 
song service.
Also taking part in 
the service will be 
the Rev. C. Earle Lew­
is, pastor of the 
First United Methodist 
Church, and the Rev. 
Cecil Harper, pastor 
of the First Baptist 
Church.
Special music for the 

service will be pro­
vided by Mrs. Dorothy 
Heaner and Mrs. Kay As- 
bill.
Everyone in the area 
is invited to attend 
the special services 
which begin at 7 p.m.

BUSINESSES TO CLOSE
Most Bronte business 
firms will close for

Continued on Page 2

Enterprise Takes On 
Neut Look This Week
The Robert Lee Obser­

ver and The Bronte En­
terprise have a differ­
ent look this week.
The system of printing 
has been changed from 
the old method of what 
we called letterpress 
printing to another 
method called offset 
printing.
The old system which 

has been in use for 
hundreds of years re­
quires that everything 
printed in the paper 
have an image of the 
letters, pictures, etc. 
on a base of metal or 
wood to make them a 
little less than an 
inch high.
We have always set 

most of our type on a 
Linotype machine which 
casts a metal line of 
the desired length out 
of an alloy which con­
sists mostly of lead. 
All these metal lines, 
along with pictures, 
heads and ads had to be 
fitted together in a 
metal frame called a 
chase. It had to be

ATTEND MEETING
Attending the state 
associatlonal meeting 
of the Baptist Mis­
sionary Association of 
Texas were Rev. M. E. 
Patterson, Mrs. Maude 
Collins and Mrs. Lydia 
Culpepper. The meeting 
was held in Lubbock 
Monday through Wednes­
day of last week. The 
three local people at­
tended as messengers 
from the Central Bap­
tist Church.

locked up so all this is then photographed 
material would not fall and a thin plate is 
out and carried to the «*de to go on the
press. The press dis­
tributed ink over the 
type as the paper was 
fed through and came 
out printed.
This offset process is 

entirely different.
The type, pictures, 
ads, heads, etc., are 
pasted up on a sheet 
of paper the size of 
our page. This page

First National 
Has New Service 
For Customers
First National Bank of 

Bronte announced a u- 
nique service which 
enables its customers 
to cash checks for up 
to $200 at more than 
3,000 banking loca­
tions in 44 states.
Mickey Pierce, Exe­
cutive Vica President, 
First National Bank of 
Bronte, said the new 
program is part of the 
first coast-to-coast 
check cashing service 
in the U.S.
Called BANCLUB CHE- 

CASH, the service pro­
vides check cashing 
for customers at more 
than 3,000 bank loca­
tions across the coun­
try which are member 
banks of BANCLUB Asso­
ciation. BANCLUB is 
administered nationally 
by Financial Institu­
tion Services, Inc., of 
Nashville, Tennessee.
Continued on Page 2
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p r e s s ,  which prints 
the paper.
The new system is sup­
posed to make produc­
tion of our papers much 
easier. However, it is 
pretty obvious that 
there will be certain 
problems in connection 
with the changeover. 
There are bound to be 
mistakes made and we 
hope you will under­
stand that we are just 
feeling our way along.
We hope to do better 
each week.
Some of you may not 
like the looks of the 
paper as well as you 
do now, but we hope in 
short time you will be­
come accustomed to the 
change in looks.
The change in print­
ing days will move the 
delivery date of The 
Observer from Thursday 
to Friday, since the 
paper will not be prin­
ted until Thursday. 
Continued on Page 2

Boys, Girls Down 
Paint Rock Teams
Both Bronte Longhorn 

boys and girls basket­
ball teams captured 
their first wins of the 
season Monday night 
when they played host 
to Paint Rock. The 
boys came away with a 
54-35 win, while the 
girls took a narrow 
44-42 victory.
Johnny Hibbs led the 

boys in scoring with 
20 points. Wayne Coal- 
son had 9.
Leah Barbee led the 

girls in their win with 
16 points. Shelley 
Cumbie had 13, Karen
Arrott 8 and Kim Glas­
cock 7.
The boys lost their 
season's opener last 
Friday night to Sands, 
74-32. Hibbs had 9 
points and Turney Coul­
ter 6 to lead the Horns, 
The Jr. Varsity also 
lost to Sands, 53-40.
Jay Schoenfield had 24 
points and Donnie Jack- 
son 10 to lead the JV's.
The local teams were 

scheduled to go to Win­
ters last night (Thurs­
day). They will travel 
to Roby next Monday 
night for A team games 
beginning at 7:00 p.m.
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Volleyball Team
Champs

Shorthorn Games 
For 76-77 Season
Dec. 2: Miles, There,

6 : 00 .
Dec. b: Grape Creek, 

Here, 6:00.
Dec. 14: Veribest,

The re, 6:00.
Dec. 20: Robert Lee, 

Here, 6:00.
Jan. 6, 7, 8: Bronte 

Junior High Tournament.
Jan. 10: Water Valley, 

There, 6:00.
Jan. 20, 21, 22: Ro­

bert Lee Junior High 
Tournament.
Jan. 24: Grape Creek, 

There, 6:00.
Jan. 31: Veribest, 

Here, 6:00.
Feb. 1, 3, 4, 5: Win­

gate Junior High Tour­
nament .
Feb. 7: Miles, Here,

6:00.

BY TUNY tr MARY

Hist Settle* It, Ah'm Tollin' 
Out Insurance With

G L E N N
Insurance
Agency

DON'T THINK OF 
INSURANCE 

BY ACCIDENT

PHONE 473 2911

IN 1ST NAT L BANK 
BUILDING

THANKSGIVING—  
Continued from Page 1
the Thursday holiday, 
but a few firms will 
remain open to serve 
local residents and 
travelers.
The Bronte firms will 

be open for business 
as usual Friday and on 
through the coming 
weekend.
The First National 
Bank will be closed, 
as will the City Hall, 
the U. S. Post Office 
and offices in the 
Courthouse at Robert 
Lee. The Courthouse 
will also be closed on 
Friday.
School will be dis­

missed Wednesday af - 
ternoon and students 
will return to class­
es at the regular time 
on the following Mon­
day.

DEBNEY RICHARDS 
JAMES E. BENNETT 
TELL ENGAGEMENT
Mr. and Mrs. Jack Lee 
of Bronte announce the 
engagement of their 
daughter Debney Rich­
ards to Mr. James E. 
Bennett, son of Mr. 
and Mrs. Bob Fletcher 
of Dayton, Ohio.
Ms. Richards is a gra­
duate of North Texas 
State University of 
Denton, Tx, and has 
done post-graduate work 
at Southern Methodist 
University of Dallas, 
Tx. She is currently 
the Administrative As­
sistant for the Arkan­
sas State Board of 
Pharmacy in Little 
Rock, Ark.
Mr. Bennett attended 
the Univ. of Maryland 
and spent 7 years in 
Intelligence Opera­
tions of the Air Force 
in Europe. He is cur­
rently the Area Sales 
Director for Holiday 
Inn and chairman of the
Pulaski Visitors Coun­
cil in Little Rock,
Ark.
The First Baptist 

Church will be the set­
ting for the November 
26th wedding. The 
couple will reside at 
the groom's address of 
2300 Rebsamen Park 
Road, Little Rock, Ark.

NEW LOOK—
Continued from Page l 

DEADLINF CHANGE

We must receive all 
news items and ads not 
later than Tuesday af­
ternoon of each week. 
Some rare exceptions 
will be made on news 
which occurs Tuesday 
night, if it is turned 
in early Wednesday 
morning. This applies 
particularly to basket­
ball games which are 
played Tuesday night, 
if the information is 
turned in early Wed­
nesday morning. These 
deadlines are absolute­
ly necessary, since we 
will take our page lay­
outs to San Angelo to 
have them printed. If 
we don't get there in 
time, it will be a 
simple matter of no 
paper. The coopera­
tion of everyone will 
be greatly appreciated 
and we sincerely hope 
that if you bring 
something in after the 
deadlines and we can­
not use it, you will 
understand.
Our thanks to all of 

our readers, adver­
tisers and news con­
tributors for your 
splendid support in the 
past.

NEW BANK SERVICE—  
Continued from Page 1 
The new service was 

made possible through 
an agreement signed in 
October by Financial 
Institution Services, 
Inc., (FISI) and Tele­
credit, Inc., the 15- 
year old Los Angeles- 
headquartered check and 
credit card authoriza­
tion company.
To cash a personal 
check, the customer- 
member presents his 
BANCLUB membership card 
and driver's license at 
any BANCLUB Association 
member bank location. 
The bank contacts Tele­
credit, which within 
seconds approves the 
check or declines it, 
based upon current ne­
gative information.
For each check cashed, 
the customer-member 
pays $2.50, which is 
deducted at the time 
he receives his cash.
First National Bank of 

Bronte offers to all 
checking account cus­
tomers its (Name of 
BANCLUB program) for a 
monthly fee of only
$3.00. Services in the 
BANCLUB package include 
unlimited check writing 
with no minimum bal­
ance, personalized 
checks, $10,000 acci­
dental death insurance, 
travelers checks with­
out issue charge, na­
tional discounts, and 
other banking services. 
BANCLUB CHECASH is the 
latest addition for all 
customer members.

Bi-District
The Bronte Longhorns 

girls volleyball team 
took another big step 
toward their hoped-for 
goal of winning the 
state championship 
when they defeated a 
team from Old Glory 
Monday niRht in a bi­
district match. The 
games were played in 
the Bronte gym and the 
local lassies downed 
their visitors 15-5, 
15-13.
The bi-district win 

gave the Bronte girls 
a berth at the region­
al tournament which 
will be held Thursday 
at Tarleton State Uni­
versity in Stephen- 
ville. Their first 
game will be at 9 a.m.
The Longhorn volley- 

bailers, coached by 
Zula Sweeten, are de­
fending regional champs 
having captured the

title the past two 
years. Last year they 
won second place honors 
at the state tournament 
in Austin.
Credltied with points 
in the first game with 
Old Glory were Leah 
Barbee 6; Kim Glascock 
4; Shelene Tidwell 3; 
Sherri Cooper 2. In 
the second tilt it was 
Susie Collins 5; Beckie 
Coalson 4; Lana Webb 4; 
Cooper 2; Mary Ann Min- 
Jarez 2; Barbee 1.
The girls had a prac­
tice game Nov 11 with 
Colorado City and came 
out victors, 15-12, 
15-4.
Making points in the 
first game were Tid­
well 8; Shelley Cumble 
3; Glascock 2; Barbee 
2. In the second game 
Collins had 5; Coalson 
4; Cooper 2; Minjarez 
2; Webb 1.

Growth 
doesn't 
stop at 

maturity
Kveryone knows tJ.S . Savings Bonds 

reach full m aturity in just five years.
But they don’t stop there.
Bonds keep accumulating in terest year 

after year afte r year afte r year.
So if you’re enrolled in a Payroll 

Savings Plan at work (or the Bond-A- 
M onth Plan w here you save), you d o n ’t 
have to rush out and cash your Bonds 
at m aturity.

You can sit back and watch them  keep  
growing.

The older they get, the b e tte r they look.

S e n e s  E Bond* pay  6% in te re s t w hen he ld  to  
m a tu rity  of 5 yearn (4*4%  th e  first y e a r ) .  In te re s t  
is not sub ject to  s ta te  o r local incom e tax es, an d  
federa l tax  m ay be d e fe rred  u n til red em p tio n  '

200 years at the some location.

HB * •• Rut-
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-------B E  S U R E  TO A T T E N D

Community- Wide
m

L

Wednesday, Nov, 2 4 - 7  P .M . 

First United Methodist Church

COUNT YOUR 
BLESSINGS

You can capture the true spirit of Thanks­
giving by attending and participating in this 
special worship service — intended for all 
residents of this area. What better time 
than the night before Thanksgiving to offer 
your sincere thanks for the bounty and free­
dom of this great nation? We urge you to 
attend the Community • Wide Thanksgiving 
service.

Sermon by Rev. M. E. (Pete) Patterson
PASTOR, CENTRA! BAPTIST CHURCH

Song Service Conducted by Dale Ellis
CHOIR DIRECTOR, FIRST BAPTIST CHURCH

Also Participating in the Service:

Rev. Cecil Harper
PASTOR, MIST BAPTIST CHURCH

Rev. C . Earle Lewis
PASTOR, FIRST UNITS) METHODIST CHURCH

Special Musk
By

Kay Robbins and 
Dorothy Asbill lime to

(nreThanks

Hitch in’ Post 
Jennie’s Beauty Shop 
Bob’s Texaco Station 

Roadrunner Grocery 
Sims Food Store 

Richards Butane 
Newby Funeral Home 

First National Bank 
Cumbie,& Mackey 

Kemp’s Cleaners 
Highway Garage

Bobby Vaughn, Commissioner Precinct 2

Glenn Insurance Agency 
Hurley Pharmacy 

Spivey’s Exxon Station 
H. S. L. Taylor 4  Co. 

White Auto Store 
Charles Ragsdale Barber Shop 

Margaret’s Flowers A  Gifts 
Cactus Cafe 

Hughes Radio A  TV 
Tidwell’s Gulf Station 

Charles Country Store

i

Percifull Oil Co.
M. N. Lee Construction Co. 

Lorene’s Western Wear 
City Cafe

Elroy Butler, Gulf Distributor 
O. B. Jacobs, Tax Assessor-Collector 

Coke County Sheriff’s Department 
W. W. Thetford, County Judge 

Mrs. Winnie Waldrop, County Clerk 
C A M  Fabrics 

The Bronte Enterprise 
Jerry Parker, Commissioner Precinct 4

▼
:
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By BOB BULLOCK, State Comptroller
AUSTIN--One of the least 
understood ol the taxes I 
administer is the use tax.

Few people realize that 
when the Texas Legislature 
enacted the state sales tax, it 
also enacted the use tax. 
Actually, the ta\ is called the 
“Sales AND Use Tax."

Essentially, the use tax 
affects purchases that 
wouldn t he covered hy the 
sales tax it one doesn't get 
you. the other one will Both 
are four percent.

We've made some effort to 
intorni the public about the 
U9e tax, but it hasn't done the 
job yet Out auditors still find 
that most merchants don't 
understand the use tax.

As a mattei of fact, many 
of the questions raised about 
the use tax have come from 
the n e w s  m e d i a  
themselves-many of whom 
have been audited and 
required to pay the use tax 
they didn't know they owed.

Technically, the use tax is 
a tax on the storage, use. or 
consumption, within the 
State of Texas, of taxable 
items purchased, leased or 
rented on which the Texas 
sales tax has not been paid.

The use tax applies to 
taxable items purchased out 
of state and later used in

Texas. The most frequent 
examples are boats, aircraft, 
machinery and equipment.

Many newspapers, radio 
and television stations have 
learned belatedly that their 
printing or broadcasting 
equipment-purchased from 
out-of-state firms-is subject 
to the use tax.

Other businesses, such as 
banks--who wouldn't think of 
themselves as subject to the 
sales tax- have learned that 
they owe the use tax on 
sophisticated equipment they 
bought out of state and put 
to work for them.

The use tax also applies to 
taxable items bought tax-free 
because they were intended 
for resale, but latei converted 
to personal use or consumed 
in the regular course of 
business.

An example: if a grocery 
store buys brooms for 
resale-then uses some of 
them to sweep out the store, 
the use tax is due on those 
used tn the store.

IF YOU HAVE ANY  
STATE TAX PROBLEMS 
OR QUESTIONS. CONTACT 
Y O U R  L O C A L  
COMPTROLLERS FIELD 
O F F I C E  O R  C A L L  
T O L L - F R E E :  
1S00-252-5555.

TRY A WANT AD!

This
Christmas Tree 
Ornament Could 

SAVE
YOUR LIFE’

U S *  f  ,vw qr P *  * Dm  Pals P*nd

STAR-ALARM
• a r m  (* I aerts Meat oi f «* m

and Artificial C A nttam  l i w t1

•  * Cttmfatal >'•» Como*** 
aamama*• MM) to* •#» Kern by VM or4m*

• b#fte«» {mm teortx 
heuw pom*>

• t ftx vow < Km  I heri#* y andMM
•  Um  t— > i Bm f *  - m* y re*fee*sfMldMd U M  tMflMv
r>tM i% • oMtfMMy w* cwHMined
hr# g rxte** '*•» omHnmtx $ emlfen* it* her* eri* « M mXMhc

fh# • mmmc •'*#<' NN«p#«i
hire* of IJV  m  ’hr trite*
T*0 Miy Mar* ly tM  te x U M f f t
rMrt»My '«v «w entew mo trot t e n i
»Mft t t tr f

ONLY

$999*
( • p lu s  S i 00  p o s t a g e  a n d  

H a n d lin g  p lu s  50c  la a l

J A P  Distributors 
P. O. Bos 37352 

Houston, Texas 77081 
774-2368

ORDER NOW!

Owen Speaks 
On Making W ills
Coke County Attorney 

Robert Owen, In the 
second of three meet­
ings on family finan­
cial management, dis­
cussed all aspects of 
wills with the 36 peo­
ple in attendance at 
the shortcourse held 
Monday night.
What is a will, types 

of wills, the import­
ance of wills and the 
legal implications in­
volved when no will is 
left were some of the 
areas covered by Owen.
Pierce Hoggett, vice 

president and trust 
officer of the San 
Angelo National Bank, 
will conduct the third 
meeting of the short- 
course. Hoggett will 
discuss advantages and 
disadvantages of 
trusts, setting up 
trusts, the cost of 
administering a trust 
and insurance trusts.
He will coordinate his
discussion of trusts 
with the previous two
sessions on property, 
estates and wills.
The third session wil] 

be held Monday night, 
Nov. 22, at 7 p.m. in 
the Robert Lee Recre­
ation and Show Center. 
Attending the previous 
two meetings is not a 
prerequisite for at­
tending this session 
on trusts. The public 
is welcomed and encour­
aged to attend.

DIABETES IS MAJOR 
HEALTH PROBLEM

Diabetes is the fifth 
leading cause of death 
from disease.
Diabetes is now the 

leading cause of new 
cases of blindness.
Diabetes significant­
ly decreases life ex­
pectancy .
Diabetes is a family 

of diseases which has 
an impact on virtually 
all systems of the 
human body.
Diabetes lessens the 
chance of a successful 
outcome of a pregnancy 
and increases the fre­
quency of birth de­
fects and death of the 
newborn.
The complications of 

diabetes, particularly 
cardiovascular degen­
eration, lead to many 
serious health pro­
blems. These compli­
cations include pre­
mature hardening of 
the arteries, hyper­
tension, stroke, heart 
failure, retinopathy 
(which can lead to 
blindness), neuropathy.

kidney diseases, and 
gangrene frequently 
leading to amputation.
Primary diabetes a- 
lone is estimated to

conomy at least four 
billion dollars annual­
ly-
November is National 

Diabetes Month...Have 
a check up.cost the American e

W a tc h  o u t fo r 
s p e e d in g  tu rk e y s .

Odds are 
they won’t make it 

through Thanksgiving.
They’re your holidays.

Slow down and enjoy them.
Texas Office of Traffic Safety

Published as a public service by this newspaper
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Basketball Schedule 
For 1976-77 Released
Both Bronte High 

School Basketball 
teams have already o- 
pened the 1976-77 sea­
son. The girls now 
have a 1-2 record, 
while the boys are 1-1. 
The remainder of the 
schedule follows:
Nov. 22: Roby, A boys 

& girls, There, 7:00.
Nov. 23: Robert Lee,

A & B boys & girls, 
here, A:00.

MRS. SAVOTER. 103. 
DIES IN ANGELO
Funeral services for 

Mrs. Abbie Lee Sawyer, 
103, of San Angelo were 
held Thursday of last 
week in Johnson Funeral 
Home Chapel with the 
Rev. Rodney Gibson, 
retired Presbyterian 
minister, officiating. 
Burial was in Fairmount 
Cemetery.
Mrs. Sawyer died at 
1:30 p.m., Nov. 9 in 
Shannon Hospital.
She was an aunt of 

Mrs. Preston Davis of 
Bronte. Mrs. Davi6 at­
tended the services.
She was born Sept. 29, 
1873, in Cuero and had 
lived in San Angelo 
since 1906. She was a 
former employee of Hem- 
phill-Wells Co. She 
was a member of the Re- 
bekah Lodge and was the 
only Gold Star mother 
living in the San An­
gelo area. She was a 
member of St. Paul 
Presbyterian Church.
Survivors include a 

daughter-in-law, Mrs.
B. C. Sawyer of San 
Angelo; one grandson, 
John Lee Sawyer of San 
Angelo; two great­
grandchildren and two 
great-great-great­
grandchildren.

Nov. 29: Roby, A boys 
& girls, Here, 7:00.
Nov. 30: Winters, A 

boys & girls, Here, 
6:30.
Dec. 2, 3, 4: Roscoe 

Tournament.
Dec. 7: Lake View, A 

& B girls, Here, 6:30.
Dec. 9, 10, 11: Bronte 

Tournament
Dec. 14: Eola, A boys 

& girls, There, 6:30.
Dec. 16, 17, 18: Ro­

bert Lee Tournament.
Dec. 21: Lake View, A 

& B girls, There, 6:30.
Dec. 28: Eola, A boys 

6 girls, Here, 6:30.
Dec. 30: Robert Lee,

A & B boys & girls,
There, 4:00.
* Jan. 4: Trent, A 
boys & girls, There, 
7:00.
* Jan. 7: Divide, A 
boys 6, girls, There, 
7:00.
* Jan. 11: Blackwell,
A boys & girls, There, 
7:00.

Jan. 13, 14, 15: Ro­
bert Lee "B" Tourna­
ment .
* Jan. 18: Eula, A boys 
& girls, Here, 7:00.
* Jan. 21: Trent, A 
boys & girls, Here, 
7:00.
* Jan. 25: Divide, A 
boys & girls, Here, 
7:00.
* Jan. 28: Blackwell,
A boys & girls, Here, 
7:00.

Feb. 1: Crane, A 
girls, There, 6:30.
* Feb. 4: Eula, A boys 
& girls, There, 7:00.

Feb. 14 or 15: Bi- 
District.

Feb. 18, 19: Region­
al Tournament.

Feb. 25, 26: State 
Tournament.
* District Games

CLOSING
NOTICE

T H I S  B A N K  
W I L L  BE  C L O S E D

Thursday, November 25
IN OBSERVANCE OF

THANKSGIVING DAY
(A  Mandatory Bank Holiday)

Please arrange your bonking business so our closing 
will not inconvenience you.

FIRST H A1N R L BANK
IN BRONTE

Plans Being Made 
To Improve Ag. 
Stock Facilities
A considerable part of 
the Bronte School board 
of trustees Nov. 11 was 
used to discuss im­
provement of facili­
ties used in livestock 
projects of the voca­
tional agriculture de­
partment. Mayor R. T. 
Caperton met with the 
board and Joined in 
tne discussion and ex­
plained the city'8 in­
terest in the matter.
The crux of the mat­
ter is in providing 
livestock feeding pens 
outside the city lim­
its for ag. students.
Supt. C. B. Barbee 

said interest in as­
sisting in the project 
has been expressed by 
the Bronte Lions Clubs, 
Coke County, the City 
of Bronte and the 
Bronte School. More 
study of the matter is 
planned in the future.
In other business the 

school board:
* Accepted the resig­

nation of Mrs. Billy 
Turner as a bus driver 
and employed Mrs. Bob 
Strickland to replace 
her.
* Reviewed the Hayrick 

bus route situation and 
stated they are still 
trying to secure con­
tract service to ser­
vice the students who 
live in that area.
* Discussed the Par­

ent Volunteer Corps, 
which is made up of 
patrons who are render­
ing voluntary services 
which are sanctioned
by school officials.
Two examples of the 
services they render 
are in a high school 
girls physical educa­
tion class and a spe­
cial class in language 
arts for seventh grad­
ers .
*Supt. Barbee review­

ed what he thought Gov. 
Dolph Briscoe was say­
ing about school fi­
nances at a recent 
meeting in Austin. 
Barbee said he could 
only generalize about 
the proposed program, 
but apparently it would 
be helpful to the 
Bronte School.
* Handed out copies of 
the annual audit pre­
pared by the Harold V. 
Simpson Co. of Austin 
and agreed to meet with 
a representative of
the firm for an oral 
review and explana­
tion of the audit.
* Agreed to apply 

$5,100 to the $8,100 
note at First Nation­
al Bank. The money 
was borrowed to con­
struct the new auxi­
liary building at the 
rear of the main 
buildings. The pay­
ment retired Interest 
on the loan up to Nov.

15, leaving a $3,000 
balance.
* Approved and paid 

October bills.

KRUEGER ANNOUNCES 
CHANGE IN STAFF
Washington, D.C.....

Congressman Bob Krueger 
has announced the ap­
pointment of Mike McKay 
formerly of his Wash­
ington staff and a na­
tive of Crane, Texas, 
to fill the position of 
office manager of Krue­
ger's San Angelo office 
McKay, who is a gra­
duate of Angelo State 
University, will be in 
charge of a thirteen 
county area which in­
cludes the following 
west Texas counties: 
Coke, Concho, Crane, 
Irion, Glasscock, Me­
nard, Reagan, Runnels, 
Schleicher, Sterling, 
Tom Green, Sutton, and 
Upton.
According to Krueger, 

constituents should 
direct their inquiries 
for assistance of in­
formation to the San 
Angelo office if they 
live in one of the a- 
bove counties.
McKay, who has served 

on Krueger's Washington 
staff for the past year 
will also be doing sub­
stantial traveling 
throughout the District 
Krueger said. "I have 
found Mike McKay to be 
thoroughly reliable and 
dependable while in 
Washington," Krueger 
said, "and I know he 
will do a good job for 
the people of West Tex­
as. I hope they will 
extend to Mike the 
kindness and courtesies 
they have always shown 
ne."

Rev. C. W. Coleman of 
Conway, Ark., a former 
pastor of Central Bap­
tist Church, and his 
granddaughter, Randi 
Lyn Coleman of Fort 
Worth, spent Monday and 
Tuesday visiting Mr. 
and Mrs. Claude Beaver. 
The Garland Spencers 
had dinner with the 
families Monday.

First Baptist 
To Show Film
"CORRIE: Behind the 

Scenes with THE HIDING 
PLACE," a new full- 
length color release 
from World Wide Pic­
tures, will be shown 
at First Baptist 
Church in Bronte. A 
single showing is sche­
duled to begin at 7:00 
p.m., Sunday, Nov. 21. 
THE HIDING PLACE, a 
true story filmed in 
Holland and other Euro­
pean locations, is 
based on the experi­
ences of Corrie ten 
Boom, who, with her 
father, sister, and 
brother, provided re­
fuge for countless 
Jewish families. A 
secret room was con­
structed in their home 
as a hiding place for 
use during Gestapo 
raids. The ten Boom's 
activities were dis­
covered, and they were 
sent to prisons and 
concentration camps. 
According to Kenneth 

Bliss, Director of 
Distribution for World 
Wide Pictures, THE 
HIDING PLACE has been 
extremely well-receiv­
ed, both by audiences 
and film critics. 
"CORRIE was produced to 
give people who have 

’ seen THE HIDING PLACE 
or read her many best­
selling books an op­
portunity to hear her 
share many of" her mem­
ories about her life in 
Holland, her family, 
and her lifetime of 
service to others."
The Reverend Cecil 

Harper, pastor of the 
First Baptist Church, 
stresses that the show­
ing of "CORRIE" is o- 
pen to the public free 
of charge. "We encour­
age families to plan to 
attend together, for 
what we believe will be 
a memorable experi­
ence," he concluded.

Tens Highways wins 
award ol audience

Text* Highways magazine ha* 
received the fir* place "award 
of excellence" in a five-*ate 
competition of the International 
Aaaociation of Dual neat Commun­
icators.

The magazine scored an im- 
presdve 960 points out of a poa- 
dble 1, 000. and no other publi­
cation topped 900 points. Maga­
zines were judged on writing, 
appearance and overall content.

The award to-the official Mate 
travel magazine was won in com-' 
petition with publications from 
Arizona. Colorado. Oklahoma. 
Kansas and Texas. Texas High­
ways is published monthly by the 
State Department of Highways 
and Public Transportation in 
Au«in.

Have-A-Heart Kennel
BOARDING, GROOMING 

HOWARD LATIMER 
The Keanel Nearest Bronte 

(53. ICS

B R O N TE LO D O E  
No. 962. A. F . & A.

month, 7:30 p.m. 
brew urgefci to  be

L. O. CLARK. W- M. 
i .  T . H E N R Y ,

R. T  CAPERTON
FOR

•  Life
•  Fam ily HoapItoJ
•  Group Hospital

•  Tax Skeltered
* Vhnpleyem

C all 473-SM I or 473-M U  
BR O N TE, TEX A S



Did You Know?
Y O U  C A N  B U Y

Printing and 
Office Supplies

F R O M  U S  A T

Competitive Prices

Oar prices are competitive with (and man; 
times lower) those of out-of-town printing: and 
office supply firms. If you use some office sup­
ply item we don’t have in stock, let us order it 
for you, and then w ell keep it in stock for your 
future use. Come in and check with us.

We make RUBBER STAMPS and invite you to 
bring us your next order.

The Bronte Enterprise
Phone 473-2001



Lone Star Files For Rate Increase The Bronte Enterprise November 19, 1976

Bronte, November 15, 
1976 —  Lone Star Gas 
Company's Local mana­
ger, H. K. Russ, today 
filed an application 
for a rate increase to 
provide the company as 
8% rate of return.
Mr. Russ said Lone 
Star's distribution 
system serving Bronte 
earned a 7.22% rate of 
return in 1975 and that 
$1,277 is required to 
correct the utility's 
revenue deficiency. He

SHORTHORNS LOSE 
TO R -LEE TEAMS
The Bronte Shorthorn 

basketball teams lost 
their season openers 
Monday night when they 
traveled to Robert Lee 
to take on the Dogies. 
The Jr. High boys went 
down 38-33 in overtime 
while the girls suffer­
ed a 37-18 loss.
Kendall Gibbs led the 

boys in scoring with 18 
points. Bobby Zuniga 
.had 6, Cody McClure 5, 
and Lance Ball 4.
Sujane Parker, Connie 

Bryan and Lisa Lee all 
had 6 points apiece in 
the girls game.
The Shorthorns will 

host Water Valley next 
Monday with games be­
ginning at 6 p.m.

N e w

Tax
Exemptions

A son was born to Mr. 
and Mrs. Donnie Thomp­
son Oct. 27 in the 
Shannon Hospital in San 
Angelo. He has been 
named Jon Dale and 
weighed 9 pounds, 10 
ounces. Paternal 
grandparents are Mr. 
and Mrs. Dale Thompson 
of Maverick and mater­
nal grandparents are 
Mr. and Mrs. Frank Per- 
cifull of Robert Lee.
He has a brother, Chris­
topher, 2 years old.

explained that Lone 
Star has experienced 
increased costs of op­
eration due to the cur­
rent inflation, and un­
recovered costs of pur­
chased gas which sub­
stantially eroded uti­
lity earnings.
In June of last year, 

the Railroad Commission 
authorized Lone Star to 
recover 85% of its in­
crease in the average 
cost of gas (above a 
base of .72 cents) 
from .residential and 
commercial deliveries 
at the city gate.
During the fourteen 
months ended August, 
1976, Lone Star had un­
recovered gas costs of 
$14.2 million for gas 
delivered at the city 
gate for residential 
and commercial custo­
mers.
"These costs result 
from the rapidly ris­
ing gas prices during 
the last few years.
For example, our aver­
age cost of gas climb­
ed from 18c per thou­
sand cubic feet in 1971 
to $1.03 in June of 
this year, a 472% in­
crease. Utility earn­
ings declined from 
$23.3 million in 1971 
to $13.1 million in 
1975, or 44%," Mr. Russ 
said.

SOROSIS MEMBERS 
HOST HUSBANDS
Members of the Sorosis 
Study Club entertained 
their husbands and 
other guests with a pot 
luck supper Saturday 
night, Nov. 13, in the 
Fellowship Hall of the 
First Baptist Church.
Mrs. Henry Raney pre­
sented a book review 
for the program follow­
ing the supper.
Hostesses for the oc­

casion were Mines. Clif­
ford Barrett, L. 0. 
Clark, Clyde Lee, and 
Roy Robinson.

The company'8 appli­
cation would raise the 
average residential 
customer's bill about 
29c per month, based 
on 8 Mcf (thousand cu­
bic feet) consumption.

PU BLIC  NOTICE
Lon* Star Oas Company. In accordance 

with Section 43(a) of Article 1448c V.A.T.C S., 
hereby gives notice o( the Company intent 
to implement a new schedule of rates for 
natural gas service to be charged to the 
residential and commercial consumers In the

City of Bronte
effective December 21 • 1®76

The rate schedule is expected to furnish 
a 1.79 percent Increase in the Company s 
gross revenues In the City of Bronte 

A Statement of Intent has been filed with

the City of Bronte
and is available for Inspection at the Com­
pany's business office located at 111 W. 
Twohig, San Angelo, Texas

^  lo n e  Star Ga* C om pany

EARLY SNOW  
BLANKETS AREA
The cold front which 

moved through this 
area Thursday of last 
week left Coke County 
blanketed in snow.
Sleet and snow begin 
falling here late Fri­
day afternoon and con­
tinued through Satur­
day, leaving record 
amounts of snow for 
November.
Most all Coke Coun- 
talns agree that the 
snow, with accumulation 
of 3 inches or more was 
the heaviest, earliest 
snowfall on record 
here.
Snow flurries struck 

almost all portions of 
West Texas and left re­
cord breaking amounts 
of snow and temperature 
throughout the Big 
Country.
The sun came out Sun­

day and melted off 
quite a bit of the
white blanket, but snow 
was still on the ground 
in shaded spots Wednes­
day.
Sub-freezing weather 

greeted area residents 
Monday morning along 
with heavy fog and
clouds. The cloud 
cover continued Tuesday 
and weather forecasters 
predicted continued 
cold with a possibility 
iof rain and a chance 
for more snow.

RODEO PLAY DAY 
SET AT WINTERS
The Winters Rodeo As­

sociation is having a 
Play Day on November 20 
at 10:00 a.m. All pro­
ceeds will go to the 
West Texas Rehabilita­
tion Center. The e- 
vents include Barrels, 
Poles, Flags, Break­
away Roping, Tie Down 
Roping, Ribbon Roping, 
Goat Tying, and Boot 
Race. Age groups are 
8 and under, 9-12, 13- 
15, 16-19. Boot Race 
is 8 and under only.
Each person pays $1.00 

at gate-lf contestant 
$1.00 will go to one 
of the events. For 
further information 
call Jim Williams at 
754-4155 (night), 
743-6526 (day), or 
673-9912 (mobile phone- 
Abilene).
There will also be a 

Bar-B-Que lunch and a 
concession stand.

ANSWER American Cancer Society 
LINE M. D. Anderson Hospital

and Tumor Institute

Inheriting Cancer 
‘Not That

Say* Genetics Expert
Can you inherit cancer just 

aa you might inherit blue eyes 
or brown hair?

While a few rare except­
ions do exist, for the majority 
of over 100 types of human 
cancer, the role of heredity 
in cancer is far from being 
that simple, says an M. D. 
Anderson expert.

"I can’t really say a person 
inherits cancer directly. In­
stead, some people inherit a 
predisposition or higher risk 
for cancer," explains Dr. 
Louise C. Strong, director of 
the Medical Genetics Clinic 
at M. D. Anderson.

For almost every cancer, 
she adds, it is believed that 
there are at least two forms- 
one with inherited implica­
tions and the other without.

While the inheritance 
factor varies in significance 
for each cancer site, in almost 
every instance those heredity 
-related cancers are in the 
minority, she says.

"Even if one inherits a 
predisposition to cancer," 
explains Dr. Strong, "appar­
ently something else has to 
happen. That something else 
might be exposure to en­
vironmental agents such as 
suspected cancer-causing 
chemicals, exposure to a 
physical agent such as radi­
ation or possibly be the in­
volvement of a virus. It could 
also be a spontaneous occur­
ence that has no known cause 
at this time."

What cancers are most 
commonly known to be in­
fluenced by genetic factors?

"We think a large percent­
age of childhood cancers are 
genetically determined-- 
maybe as high as 40 percent 
for some forms--even though 
in most cases there is no 
family history of a similar 
cancer," says Dr. Strong.

"In some of the more 
common adult cancers such 
as colon cancer or breast

cancer, we estimate maybe 
25-30 percent in this country 
may be genetically deter­
mined," she notes.

The old argument, hered­
ity vs. environment, is no 
longer heard, notes Dr. 
Strong. Instead, genetic and 
environmental factors seem 
to be complementary, she 
says.

Some people, she notes, 
may be genetically at risk to 
cancer only because they are 
uniquely affected by certain 
environmental factors

For example, some people 
might be genetically predis­
posed to lung cancer but 
would actually develop 
cancer only if they smoke 
cigarettes or come in contact 
with other environmental 
agents that cause lung 
cancer.

Heredity is known to play a 
role of some kind in every 
major disease. High blood 
pressure, heart disease and 
diabetes (to name a few) are 
all known to have genetically 
predisposed subgroups as 
does cancer, she says.

By understanding the re­
lationship of heredity to a 
disease like cancer, those 
people who are at the higher 
risk can better be alerted to 
early warning signs. Found 
early enough, most cancers 
today can be successfully 
controlled.

NEXT: Genetic Research and 
Cancer

Do you have further ques­
tions? Call your local unit 
o f the American Cancer 
Society or call At. D. An­
derson Hospital A Tumor 
Institu te’s Cancer Informa­
tion Service. 1-800-392- 
2040 toll-free in Texas. 
792-3245 in the Houston 
area.

SwCI With o Want Ad

INSUR-M ATION
WAIDON MIUICAN

FARM BUREAU INSURANCE, 453-2812 |

Two of our children are in the high school band and 
own thair own instruments. One of them play* in a 
group. Will the instruments be covered under the 
normal rates in our Homeowner's policy?
The answer lies in whether an instrument is being used for pro­
fessions! or emeteur pursuits An emsteur musician wAo only 
makes an occasional dollar would Qualify tor non-professional 
rates, which are lower However, if the musician plays regularly for 
pay. even if  only as a member of a group, accepting dates to play 
whenever they can get them, the professional rates ere probably 
indicated to meet the requirements of the underwriters and dorm  
adjustors Check with your agent, explaining your asset situation, to 
be sure the instruments are adequately and correctly insured
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CUiMifried Aib-

I U 8 8 D H U  A O V B U U IN O  
KATES

tat toeer t l o n --------- r e r  Word Be
tod end Subsequent 

In e e rtlo n a ---------P er W ard Be
M inimum C harge: 80c 

AddlUonni 60c far

i'AROS or THANKS
Per erord 8c — (M inimum 81.00)

OOP* OKAS LINE: 
D isplay A ds — 8 p  ro. Tuesday 
C lassified Ada — 12 Noon Wed.

C lassified ads ana cards at 
'.banks are  payable in advance 
jiuese custom er ca rries a  regu­
lar account. *100 m inim um  
•nam e if panted in ledger 
s ir - '’.—jg sssg j  .W JH M

M onum ents 
G rave M arkers

L ettering  
YARD PRICES

So  Salesm an Commission Added 
R epresenting B trk M onum ent 
M fg O b
Sam L  W illiam s. R obert Use 

Phone 463-2&2S

New Mattresses and Reasvates:
For Western Mattress pickup
service, call Mrs. Lynn Phillips. 
201 Jones, Itione 473-5391. Week­
ly pickup and delivery service.

CARD OF THANKS
We wuti to thank a l  our friends
for their prayers, cards and each 
act of kindness during Travis' 
illness-

Mr. and Mrs T O. Spilkr

GARAGE SAI.E: 901 S- Washing- 
on. Saturday. ttU noon only. 
Double oven electric range, dry­
er and niseellaneous Phone 
473 1141. ltp

STRE71X1H YOUR lk>l,IARS Qual­
ity Home Care Products p*r- 
serialised servxe. economically 
priced. satisfaction guaranteed- 
See: Jeanny Meeker. 223 Jeffer­
son. Bronte. 10% off firs  order

lbc
1972 FORD LTD Brougtam 2 d r , 

$1950. 1969 OadiHac Coupe De- 
ville. $850, 1963 Impaia'Chevro­
let. $375- I-uke kits at Brown- 
wcod. $575 00. Sell or trade Ovvti- 
er will Cnance James Hibte. 
Brume, Phone 473 4611 2tc

HAVE MOVED nty CLOCK AND 
SWAP SHOP to 1006 Broadway- 
on :he left com mg xi ftrum 
Bronte Have a good stock of 
American made pendulum docks. 
There is no more lasting gift 
than a PENDULUM CLOCK I 
do clock repairs. Buck Coleman. 
Ball ng*r 4tc

House and Barns located on 2 cor­
ner lots in Bronte Make offer

3 Section Ranch; 240 acres farm 
land; 125 acres east of Hwy 277 
near Colorado River; 70 acres 
near Bcoite. Excellent for sub- 
divis.on.

ADAMS LAND A REALTY CO.
Phene 453-2723 or 453.2757 

or C88-M29

WANT TO BUY; Produang & non- 
producing gas and od royalties. 
Emp.re Brokers, Box 1703, San 
Angelo Texas 76901 (Phone 949 
1677). 0tp-BP

MOVING SALF.: Saturday, starts 
at 9 a m at E- L  (tampion 
home, north Highway 277 Stereo, 
AM and FM Console, many mis 
cetlaneous items. Uc

Hint*2
How to whip

Jell-0HMANUGftAliN
T>>»hi|'fruit (law* iicljnn |»rp«rt .mv flaw* Jfc11 O '  lirLnn a* dun  «rd 
oi, (vkijtir iixl i hill until vcr> I hi, l  Thru tv .i with a hind hratrrm  
rtrrtm  mi»rr unnlfluttv ihni and .iU hji ,FuN r in «  Juinr ( Ml in indi­
vidual nviltWitf in Jnhrv until turn hw n»»r tip*<rnd $1 OOtn Thr Niru 

|r t lO ‘ RivifX h«MOttk<-lki» UtVi kan lalcr Illimut&WI
k’ll-Oi* .1 rcgt'truvl tr.iJvm.irk «*t Umul luJi (a*f|%»ial*« 

lir ru  ral h m J '  i  **r|k»riihui

43-tfc

BULLDOZING. Root Plowing.
Grutibing and Raking Bobby
Pitehfond. Norton. 786-2447

1 53tc

FOR SALE: 4-% acres. hitfrway
frontage, two houses 2075 ft Uv-
mg space, city u tter. UW1 473
2051 tfc

TOR SALE BY OWNER: 3 bed 
room bnek with 2 baths. hvmg 
rtxm and kitchen, d-nurg comb.* 
turhon. 2 large lots with k)t« of 
Enrage, 2 room house plus 1 
metal died in back yard- Lots of 
tree* By appointment, please, 
after 5 pm  Fbr more informa­
tion see Brady at Exxon StaLon 
or call 473-44K1 after 5:30 40-tfc

MARY KAY COSMETICS Call or 
write Paulette Glenn. 3009 Ox­
ford. San Angelo. 944-4903. tfc

H  TRAVEL TRAILER «4f 
contaned Quick sale $1500 In- 
qui'e White Auto or A. Z Den­
man BP

WE HAVE several m e  horn*- oRer- 
mgs m Bronte Choice lots 
Bn<-k. 3 bedroom 2 bath, anal! 
acr.-oge Nice 1**1* With gUeSt 
house .-xcelUnt location Nice 
frame 3 bedroom hnnv Pkis sev- 
eral Others. aU pr»c>d right. We 
can pnssihly ass si m finding fi 
nam ing for qualifid buyers. Mai 
un Y L*"e and Associates. Bronte. 
Texas 473 3611 TFC

FOR SALE Five room house. 
Large att.c. fenced yard, carport 
See Wayne Barnett or call 473- 
3141. 301 South Wadimglon

40 tfc

WANTED: Quail Hunting lease an­
nually. 453 2338 Stc BP

THE WEATHER IS COLD and 
now is a good time to have that 
interior painting done. Ge* 
things prettied up for Christmas- 
Call George Wear. 453-2853.

4tp-BP
FOR SALE: Complete set of Books 

and Records for paano students, 
recommended by IjeRoy Moore, 
teacher. Excellent condition 
Call or write Mrs- C. L Arrott. 
Box 396, Bronte, Texas 70933. 
473 4021___________   2t©

BABY SITTING in my home Oliv­
ia Basquez, 473-6481 2tp

Easy-to-swallow pill 
helps bring effective relief 

from constipation.
If your laxative is had tasting 
or hard In  s w a l l o w ,  t a k e  
C arter’s Little Pills." Taking 
a laxative should not be a prob­
lem. so C arter's Little Pills are 
m ade tiny and easy to swallow. 
No messy liquids to take, noth­
ing to clean up after.

But don’t let the tiny sire 
fool you. C arter’s Little Pills 
concentrate lu'v ingredients to 
help bring you gentle, effective 
overnight relief.

And these amazing tiny pills 
a re  specially  coated  to  pass 
through your stomach C arter's  
Little Pills release their laxa­
tive action only in your lower 
tract.

W hen you want gentle tem- 
liornry relief from irregularity , 
don’t let it he an  unpleasant 
ex|ierience. T ake tiny C arter’s  
Little Pills.

See if they don’t bring you 
rewarding relief.

•  l»7» Cart.tW allM f. IK .

DANS SHOPPE if UPHOESTKRY 
507 Fourth Sir.i t Balling* r

Phone 365 3448
Thousands of fabrics and vinyls to 
Choose from Upholstery and re- 
bu kting of furniture to suit vour 
net<ds.
Persons in the Bronte and and Rob 
fit L-e area tall Johnnie Smith in 
Bmnte. 473 5761 for appranmv'nt in 
your home Coke County service 
once a Weefc. Or come try I he <Jwppe 
when you're jn Ballinger

REMODEIJNG SPECIALIST AND 
REPAIR Spray ng a<-rustic 
ceilings nr anyhing else you 
need Call Roger Duckworth. 
453 2441 4;0

USED CABINET wrh tank and 
fau.ots. See after 5 p m. and on 
Saturday 210 N Frank bn, Bon­
nie McAulay. 2tp

Win Up to $75

Lucky Day
D R A W I N G

We Did Not Have a Winner 
So This Saturday's Drawing W ill 

Be for $75.00 CASH
COOKED NAVE A HAPPY THANKSGIVING

M S
GOLD CREST HENS

Turkeys
Shank End 
Butt End

lb. 79c 
lb. 89c

H O . 45c

C E L E R Y
WASHINGTON GOLDEN DELICIOUS

SPECIAL

stalk 35c

U. S NO 1 RUSSET

A p p le s  lb . 29c
10 LB. BAG

79c
REG 95c SHURFRESH

MILK
SPECIAL-HALF G A L

79c

REG- $2.19 SHURPME SPECIAL—1 LB. CAN

COFFEE $1*79
LIMIT 1

With $7.50 Purchase G roc arias Excluding Cigarottos A Sugar

REG. 9Sc DAWN

Liquid Detergent
REG. 55c MRS. BAIRD'S

Home Baked Rolls
REG. 29c ARROW

P O P C O R N
REG 93c AMERICAN BEAUTY

SAVE 13c—SPECIAL
22 oz. 85c

SPECIAL
12 ct. 49c

SPECIAL
11b. 19c

SPECIALFLOUR 51k 59c
With $7.50 Purchase Groceries Excluding Cigarottos A Sugar 

REG $2.55 SPECIAL
T I D E  (25coff) 8 4 oz. $2.30
REG- 61c PARKAY SPECIAL-1 LB.. IN QTRS.

LIMIT 4

GO TO THE CHURCH OF YOUR CHOICE SUNDAY!

Margarine 49c
LIMIT 2

TRIAL SIZE

Clairol Final Net
SPECIALS FOR NOVEMBER 19 THRU 24

SPECIAL
2 oz. 59c

STORE HOURS: 8 A M. TO 6 P.M. MON. THRU SAT.

S IM S  F O O D  S T O R E
BRONTE. TEXAS


